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President’s Message 
June 2025 

 

Here is our newsletter for the month of June 2025. Last month we 
had a very large problem with our system impacting the development 
and distribution of the monthly newsletter. The problem has been 
corrected and with additional safeguards should not happen again. 
Thank you for your understanding. 

During Police Week (May 11 through May 17, 2025), the Honor 
Guard, RMP and members of the Hernando 10-13 club attended 
several Memorial Services honoring the courageous men and women 
serving in law enforcement and memorializing those who sacrificed 
their lives defending the thin blue line. We are honored to provided 
our support for the brave officers who serve on the front lines to 
protect our families, safeguard our communities, and shoulder a 
burden of responsibility that most Americans cannot fathom. 
Information of each Memorial Service attended may be found later in 
this newsletter. 

During the months of July and August we do not have formal 10-
13 meetings however, we will be having luncheons during July and 
August at Cody’s Roadhouse in Spring Hill. Additional information will 
be sent by e-mail and included in upcoming newsletters. 

 
Thank you for your support. I look forward to seeing you at the 

next Hernando 10-13 Club meeting is scheduled for June 11th. 
 
 

Arthur Babcock,  

President 
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RMP FUND 
 
 
 
 
    
     
 
 
 
 
 
 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS TO REMEMBER 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Important Reminders 

(April 2025) 
 

 

Police Memorial Service 

Joseph Maya    200.00  
Serano  Family           100.00 
John  Connor                  100.00 
F. Greifenberger             “ 
Joan  Kelly                         “    
John  Cella                          “ 
Joe  Montali                       “ 
Mike  Cipho                                    “ 
Rocco  Acocolla                             “ 
William  Powell                             “     
Barbarite  Family                          “ 
Keith  Sellons                                 “  
Don  Anderson                              “ 
Felix  Zelinski                               “ 
William Grodner            “ 
Erin Daly       “ 
   
 

 
 

John O`Halloran                  $400.00 
Ed Flood                330.00 
Tom  Zaccone              325.00      
Ed Wright                  310.00 
Mike Ferruza             300.00 
Rene  Reigert                          300.00  
Ed Dunbar                  280.00 
John Phille  230.00 
Tony  DeMarzo           225.00 
Willard  Cleaver          205.00 
Larocca  Family          200.00 
Vinny  Pecorella             “  
Frank Mulledy              “  
John  Sivon                  “  
Juan Caban                 “  
Robert Brown               “ 

 
 

Booster Club 
We would like to see your name here in the next edition of the Newsletter. Your name will appear in 
the Newsletter indicating your contribution for one year from this edition.  A member who 
contributes $100.00 or more during any Year becomes a Life Member of the Booster Club. 
*********************************************************************************** 

 Annual Dues $40.00        Member  75 +  Donation 

*********************************************************************************** 
 

Tom  Zaccone                     $700.00  

Ed Dunbar                 550.00 

Artie  Babcock             300.00 

William  Palmer          280.00 

Fran Greifenberger    200.00 

Wilberto Rodriguez 150.00 

Joe  Montali                $100.00 

Jaun   Caban                 100.00 

Joseph Maya         100.00 

James  Boyle               100.00 

Bill Koenig         100.00 

Felix  Zelinski              100.00 

Berine  Codaro           100.00 

 

Robert  Brown               $100.00 

Eugene  Pacinella            100.00 

Carlos Cortez     100.00 

Ray Diaz      50.00 

Jim Driscoll       50.00 

Richard Johns                        20.00 

Rich Baumgartner    RMP REPAIR 

 

 

 



 

Important Reminders 
(June 2025) 

 

 

National 10-13 President’s Meeting 

The National 10-13 President’s Meeting is scheduled for June 7, 2025 at the 
Wellington at Seven Hills Club House in Spring Hill. Several members will be 
attending the meeting and look forward to interfacing with other 10-13 club 
members. At each President’s Meeting, the National 10-13 holds a raffle in 
support of its Scholarship Program. The winner of the raffle will receive $1,000.  
Tickets will be available at our regularly scheduled meetings. Please support the 
National 10-13 Scholarship Fund.  
 

Upcoming Meeting (June 11th 2025) 

 
 

The next regularly scheduled membership meeting of the Hernando 10-13 Club is 
June 11, 2025 at 7:30pm. This will be our last official meeting until September 
2025. Jerry Cambell, Vice Chair of the Hernando County Board of County 
Commissioners, will be our guest speaker at the June 11th meeting. We plan on 
having Deli Sandwiches along with beer and soda for all attendees. This will be 
our last meeting until the September, that meeting has been moved to the first 
Wednesday in September (Sept, 3rd) due to the September 11th ceremony at the 
VFW. Please make every effort to attend this June 11h meeting. 
 

Transit PD Reunion 

NYC Transit Police Florida Reunion is scheduled for August 3rd - August 7th at the 
Radisson Resort at Port Canaveral.   
You can now make a reservation at the Radisson Resort. If you wish you may, 
without staying at the Resort, just attend the banquet on Tuesday August 5th. 
Resort and banquet information, cost, sign up, and additional information are 
located at (www.transitpolicereunion.com) and will also be included on the 
Hernando 10-13 web site. (www.hernando10-13.com)  
Hope to see you at Port Canaveral. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SAVE THE DATE    

 
 

http://www.transitpolicereunion.com)/
http://www.hernando10-13.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
Hernando County Sheriff’s Office, Police Memorial Service 

May 14, 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

General Membership Meeting 
May 14, 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Salute to the Flag 

 
 

Sheriff Nienhuis, providing comments and information on 
Deputies who died in the line of duty 

 

Salute to the Flag 

 

 
Members of Hernando Sheriff’s Office Explorer Post., with  
Dep. Jason Deso, Executive Advisor - Dep. Lauren Janezic, Advisor 

 

 

Members of Hernando 10-13 Club. 

Honor Guard Coordinator, Ray Diaz, reviewing plans for the 
upcoming week of Memorial Services honoring the 
courageous men and woman who died in the line of duty. 



 

 

National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Service 
Titusville, Florida, May 16, 2025 

 

We honor our brave officers who serve on the front lines to protect our families, 
safeguard our communities, and shoulder a burden of responsibility that most 
Americans cannot fathom.  This week and always, we honor the courageous men 
and women serving in law enforcement and memorialize those who sacrificed their 
lives defending the thin blue line.  
 

The Hernando 10-13 Honor Guard and the RMP attended the National Law 
Enforcement Officers Memorial Services at the American Police Hall of Fame in 
Titusville, Florida. The Service took place on Friday, May 16th at 7:00 pm and 
included a roll call of those officers lost in 2024, a roll call of fallen officers with 
family in attendance, tributes to those lost in the line of duty, and an outpouring of 
support and love for our Thin Blue Line families. Services concluded around 8:00 
pm and the facility remained open until 9:30 pm allowing those in attendance to 
explore the museum to discover the exciting history, innovation, and heroism of 
law enforcement. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

Members of National 10-13 with Gilbert and Cathy Lee, 
parents of Slain PO Kevin Lee  

Ceremonial Honor Guard 



 

National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Service 
Titusville, Florida, May 16, 2025 

(cont.) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Posting of The Colors 

P.O. Kevin Lee  
(EOW 1/27/2006)  

 

 

Preparing for Ceremony 



 

 

National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Service 
Titusville, Florida, May 16, 2025 

(cont.) 

 
Following is the program for the Law Enforcement Memorial Service. 

 
Please remember those who have sacrificed their lives defending the thin blue line. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 
National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Service 

Titusville, Florida, May 16, 2025 
(cont.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Service 
Titusville, Florida, May 16, 2025 

(cont.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

National Police Week “Appreciation Day”  
Brooksville, Florida, May 17 2025 

 
Several Members of the Hernando 10-13 Club attended the National Police Week “Appreciation 
Day” sponsored by the Gold Shied Foundation. Lt Lamna of the Hernando County Sheriff’s 
Office, Director of the Gold Shield Foundation, provided information on the organization. 
The Gold Shield Foundation was set up by George Steinbrenner and provides immediate 
financial assistance and insure a college education or vocational training for the spouse and 
dependent children of Florida law enforcement officers and firefighters killed in the line of duty. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One of the attendees was looking at the RMP and 
stated he has fond memories of police cars from 
his earlier days a biker. He requested that we assist 
him in bringing back memories of being tossed 
over the hood of a police car.  



Anniversary Celebration 
Clearwater, Florida, May 18 2025 

 

Members of the Hernando 10-13 Club attended the 40th anniversary of the Ordination to the 

Priesthood of Father Ted J. Costello. 

Father Ted Costello has been a long-time friend of the Hernando 10-13 Club. For several 

years the Honor Guard, RMP and members of the Hernando 10-13 Club attended the Law 

Enforcement Memorial Service at Saint Michael the Archangel Catholic Church in 

Clearwater. Farther Ted was the Chaplin for the Clearwater Police Department and ministered 

to those incarcerated in the local jail. We spent many hours socializing with Father Ted and 

members of the Suncoast 10-13 Club over good food at the repast following the Memorial 

Services. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 



 

 
 



 
PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in you 

Will or Trust, please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I 

give devise, and bequeath (amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-

13 Club, Inc. and his successors in office a Corporation Sole, for the use of 

the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc., An Organization of Retired New York City 

Police Officers All Ranks. 

 
***********************************************************************
***** 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


